
 
Facilities Committee Meeting 

May 19, 2017 
 
The Penn Manor School Board Facilities Committee meeting was called to order by Mrs. Johnna 
Friedman at 8:00 a.m. in the board room at Manor Middle School on Friday, May 19, 2017. The 
following board members were present:  Mrs. Johnna Friedman, Mr. Ken Long, Mr. Jeff Lyon, 
and Mr. Carlton Rintz. Present from the Penn Manor administrative staff were Dr. Michael 
Leichliter, Mr. Chris Johnston, and Dr. Cheryl Shaffer. Also present were Mr. Chip Mathias, Dr. 
Phil Gale, Dr. Dana Edwards, Mr. Larry Levato from Crabtree Rohrbaugh, Mr. Jim Hocker from 
Derck & Edson, and Mr. Peter Kerekgyarto from Beers & Hoffman. 
 
A motion to approve the minutes of the October 17, 2016 meeting was made by Mr. Lyon and 
seconded by Mr. Long. The minutes were approved on a voice vote. 
 
Mr. Kerekgyarto reviewed three possible scenarios for repair and reuse of the buildings at the 
Fisher Farm. Questions were raised as to the current zoning and the value of the buildings.  
 
Dr. Leichliter and Mr. Johnston gave an update on the Conestoga Elementary renovation. The 
prime contractor has indicated that the building will be done on time. 
 
Mr. Levato gave an update on the high school plan. The attendees at the public meeting held in 
April had good questions. The tennis courts at the high school were discussed due to the 
upcoming high school renovations. This will be discussed further with the full board. Various 
options for student lockers was discussed. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:17 a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Cindy L. Rhoades, Administrative Executive Secretary 


